
January2015  Newsletter of the  

Rabun Chapter (522) of Trout Unlimited  
Editor:  Michele Crawford crawfordart@windstream.net  

Rabun TU’s Award Winning Web Site  http.//rabuntu.org/site/ 

“Boundaries don't protect rivers, people do.” 
(Brad Arrowsmith, Landowner along the Niobrara National Scenic River, Nebraska)  

conserve      Protect       restore          

mailto:mcrawfordtu@windstream.net?subject=Rabun%20TU%20
rabuntu.org/site/
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http://www.mountainairecottages.com/
http://www.southerntrout.com/mag/#1
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WHAT ARE THEY 

 BITING ON ??? 

To view a Hatch Chart for all month, click 

 

None at all 
 

All year 

 

All Day 

 

Dredging Nymphs:  

 12-16 Prince, Hare’s Ear, Zugbug, PT 

#14 Parachute Adams is always a good 

searching pattern 

Midges  All year All Day 18-22 Griffith's Gnat  

 18-22 Midge Pupa  

Terrestrials – Ants, Beetles, 

Crickets, Inch-Worms, Etc  
Various Times & Sizes  Various Times & Sizes  Various Times & Sizes  

Blue Winged Olive &  

Blue Quill (important)  

All Month Late AM to Mid PM  16-20 BWO, Blue Quill or Adams Para-

chute 

 16-20 BWO nymph or Pheasant Tail 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  THE BUGS     TIME OF MONTH   TIME OF DAY   SUGGESTED FLIES 

 HOOK:   12/18 3X LONG  

BODY:   BLACK STRETCH TUBING  

TAIL:   BROWN GOOSE BIOTS  

THORAX:   BLUCK DUBBING 

WING CASE:   PEACOCK HERL 

GREAT TIME OF THE YEAR TO HAVE THESE IN YOUR 

BOX.  GET THEM DOWN DEEP AND GOOD LUCK. 

 

“SEE YA’LL ON THE RIVER”  

http://www.ngatu692.com/Hatch_Charts.html
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Forward Casting : Calendar of  Important dates 

 to Take Action & Have Fun 

 

Jan. 15 (Thurs): Rabun TU Regular monthly meeting at the TU/Scout Hut.  Fly Ty-

ing starts at 5pm.  Social at 6:30 and meeting at 7:00.  Our January guest is Kelly 

Taylor.  Kelly is the Deputy Hatchery Manager with the Chattahoochee Forest NFH.  

His program is titled: “Chattahoochee Forest National Hatchery- Working for You!”  

Should be a very informative meeting.  

 

Jan. 24 (Sat):  RABUN RENDEZVOUS !!!This is our 28th annual fundraising event.   

Don’t miss it!  More information on page 2.  This is our biggest fundraiser every year.  

To keep working for the trout and preserving cold clean fishable waters we need your 

support.  If you can’t come you can always make a donation by check to Rabun TU, 

P.O. Box 371, Clayton, GA 30525.  Or if you have something you would like to donate 

to our silent auction please contact Ray King at 828-349-2786.  

 

Feb. 7 (Sat):  Annual Planning Meeting at the Dillard House.  Everyone welcome. We 

will be planning out our activities over the next year after feasting on a delicious 

breakfast!! Great time to fellowship and work together and Breakfast is on US! 

Starts at 8 AM.  

 

Feb. 19 (Thurs):  Rabun TU regular monthly meeting at 

the TU/Scout Hut.  Fly tying starts at 5 pm.  Social starts 

at 6:30 and meeting at 7 pm.  Our guest speaker is Jenny 

Sanders.  Jenny is a watershed management professional 

and an outdoor enthusiast.  Jenny is affiliated with the Lit-

tle Tennessee Watershed Association and the  

Chattooga Conservancy.  She just recently got back from 

out west rafting and fishing  the Colorado River in the 

Grand Canyon.  She will have lots of great info to share 

with our group!!     

 

Feb. 26 (Thurs):  Board of Directors meeting 6:30 at the TU/Scout Hut.  Agenda will 

include Rendezvous recap and upcoming events. If it’s freezing cold location might 

be moved.  Stay tuned.   

 

Mar. 7 (Sat): Georgia Womens Flyfishing (GWFF) will hold their annual fundraising 

event.  The Mardi Gras party is held at the Sweetwater Brewing Company in Sandy 

Springs.  Flyfishing Auctions & Raffles plus Beer Tastings, Wine & Food.  For more 

information click here.   Or visit their web site by clicking on this link, GWFF. 

mailto:gawomenflyfishing@gmail.com?subject=Mardi%20Gras%20
http://www.georgiawomenflyfishing.com/
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BACK CASTING  

TROUT IN THE CLASSROOM  

WE GOT BABY TROUT!!  

The eggs arrived overnight from Utah on December11, 2014.  They 

were taken that afternoon and put into our tank that was ready to receive 

the precious cargo.  With the tank being perfect on temp and chemical 

levels the little eggs started hatching in  just a few days.  Each day a few 

more hatched.  Then on January 5th when the kids returned from the 

holiday vacation they were delighted to find a tank full of little baby 

trout.  Trout that they are going 

to be responsible for raising 

until they are released in the 

spring.  In a couple of weeks 

the kids will begin feeding the 

fish and after that we will have 

to take the number of trout in the 

tank down about half.  Because once they start eat-

ing and eliminating their waste, the alkaline levels 

in the water will raise fast.  Too many would cause 

a major die off of all the trout. Each month we will keep you posted on our growing family.   

 

Our annual Christmas Dinner was held on 

Dec. 9, 2014 at Rabun Manor.  Everyone 

enjoyed a great meal and our time spent 

together celebrating that evening.  
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BACK CASTING  

Rabun Chapter President Steve 

Perry presents to the Cohutta 

Chapter President, Rodney Tum-

lin a framed limited edition giclee 

print by Broderick Crawford.  

The Cohutta Chapter will raffle 

off the prints in their upcoming 

fundraising efforts.   
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GET YOUR TICKETS AT THE RENDEZVOUS OR  

FROM ANY RABUN TU BOARD MEMEBER 
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS & UPDATES 

Current membership: is 177members with 25 Life Members and 8 Stream Explorers.  

Thanks for re-upping your membership:  William Archer, Donald Atkinson, Sid Berkstresser, 

George & Martha Christian, Carl & Kathy Kleinsteuber;  Doug Hickman, Glenn Ivie, Emil Leum, Tom Matthews, 

David Nichols, Larry Peevy, Lea Richmond and Don Stenhouse.  

Time to renew your membership: Kelley Coty, David Cross, Dominic Cross, Tim McClure, Ron Robeson, 

Jimmy Whiten, Lewis Reeves III, and Rick Story.  

Continued get well wishes go out to Ray Gentry, Liz Perry and Doug Adams.   All three Rabunites 

are doing much better thanks to all the continued thoughts and prayers.  We all look forward to 

see them on the river and at upcoming events in the future!!  Ray is venturing out some and got to 

drive a few times.  Liz is home and getting stronger day by day.  Doug Adams was at his favorite 

spot with his daughter Allison Christmas Day,  enjoying the great outdoors!   

Don’t forget to keep 

up with the Foxfire 

Boys and all their 

happenings at the 

Nichols Center by vis-

iting their face book 

page. Click here to 

check out the latest 

happenings and infor-

mation.    

We have had some information come in to 

have a “Classifieds” section in our newslet-

ter.  We will begin the section in the Febru-

ary edition of Tight Lines.  So get your list of  

any used fishing related item for sale. Just 

forward me the item, asking price, and  your 

contact info.  I’ll publish the list next month.  

Just in time to be getting ready for spring 

fishing trips.   

The cost of buying or renewing a wildlife plate is only 

$25 more than a standard license plate. Also, $19 of 

each purchase and $20 of each renewal goes directly to 

the Wildlife Resources Division programs that depend 

on the plates.  

Each purchase or renewal of a Trout Unlimited license 

plate supports Georgia’s trout conservation and man-

agement programs. These efforts affect trout produc-

tion, stocking and stream restoration throughout North 

Georgia.   

Support Rabun County and  

our local waters ! 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Nichols-CenterBlue-Ridge-Music-Clayton-Ga/485726238166176
http://www.facebook.com/rabuntu
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Notes from the President  

 



conserve      Protect       restore          

Rabun TU Officers & Directors for F/Y2015 

President 

 Steve Perry  

Membership Recruitment & Reten-

tion, Nominating Committee Chair , 

Project Healing Waters BOD 

Agenda, Budget   

(828)-371-1633 flygide@gmail.com 

Vice President  

Kent Wilson  
Mack Martin Rod Raffle, 

Property Manager  

706-746-7488 kandcwilson@windstream.net 

Treasurer  

Joel Wise  
Reports & Budget  706-782-7538 jwise@windstream.net  

Secretary  

Wayne Prosser  

BOD Minutes, Correspondence, 

Records  
706-746-6293 wp0968@windstream.net 

Past President  

Pat Hopton 

Social Media & Leadership 

Support & Dream Trip 

Ticket Sales  

706-782-4978 scotts_creek58@yahoo.com 

Director - 2015 

Jim Kidd  

Advocacy Director   706-782-2474 Jikidd@windstream.net 

Director - 2015 

Frank Patton  

Kids Fishing Events 770-339-7095 julianfpatton@yahoo.com 

Director - 2016 

Jerry McFalls 

Liaison with Local Scouts, 

Stream Projects, Safety Coordi-

nator, Trout in the Classroom & 

Annual Indian Lake Cookout  

706-782-8357 threeforksadventures@hotmail.com  

Director - 2016 

Ray King  
Rabun Rendezvous, Audio-

Visual Set Up  

828-349-2786 rayking@frontier.com 

Director - 2017 

Gordon Vanderpool 
  turningstonesflyfish-

ing@yahoo.com 

Director - 2017  

Ray Gentry  

 404-680-6736 regentry@windstream.net  

Director - 2018 

Mike Fuller  

 706-201-0138 david2053@windstream.net 

Director - 2018 

Frank Tolbert  

Media Outreach   frankdavid-

tolbert@gmail.com 

Voting Board of Directors : 

Non Voting Leaders : 

Charlie & Kathy  

Breithaupt  

Trout Camp, 

 Fly Fishing 101 

706-782-6954 knc615@windstream.net 

Michele Crawford  Tight lines Editor, Women’s 

Outreach, Memorials  
706-490-4574 crawfordart@windstream.net 

Terry Rivers  Fly Tying Workshops  706-782-7419 tlr1121@windstream.net 

Jim Kidd Advocacy Director   706-782-2474 Jikidd@windstream.net 

Jeff Durniak  Meeting Programs & hosting 

speaker to dinner 
706-892-6576 jeffdurniak@yahoo.com 

Glenn English  Chapter Campouts  706-212-9983 genglish09@yahoo.com 
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